
February 10, 2014 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, February 10, 2014, at 7:30 p.m. 
at the East Lampeter Township Office, 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. The meeting 
was called to order by Mr. John Blowers, Chairman and was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. In 
addition to Mr. Blowers, supervisors present were: Mr. Glenn Eberly, Mr. David Buckwalter, Mr. Corey 
Meyer and Mr. Ethan Demme. Also present was Mr. Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. 

The following persons signed in as being present in the audience:

James Sanchez P.E., Sanchez & Associates, representing Ben Ortiz of Lancaster Auto Detail
Steven Black, representing Kintner Subdivision
Karen K. Wentz, representing Kintner Subdivision
Jim Wentz, representing Kintner Subdivision
William Kintner, representing Kintner Subdivision
Jenny Kintner, representing Kintner Subdivision
Walter Siderio, representing Ben Ortiz of Lancaster Auto Detail
Lynn Commero, representing Lancaster Newspapers
John Pogue, Lake Roeder Hillard & Associates, representing Isaac Stoltzfus
Tom Smithgall, High Real Estate Group, representing High Properties

Minutes of January 6, 2014 Regular Meeting:

Chairman Blowers asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the minutes of the 
January 6, 2014 regular meeting as prepared. There were no comments.

A motion was made by Mr. Buckwalter to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve the 
minutes as presented.  Mr. Meyer seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote.

Bills:

Chairman Blowers indicated that bills to be paid from various funds in the amount of $534,035.71 
were presented for payment. 

A motion was made by Mr. Eberly and seconded by Mr. Demme to approve payment of the bills as 
listed in the amount of $534,035.71. The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Old Business:

a. Request for Reduction of Financial Security: Quality Centers – Lincoln Highway East

Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this project. No one was present.

Mr. Blowers stated that the township engineer, David Miller Associates, visited the site on
January 20, 2014, and is recommending a reduction of financial security in the amount of $56,712.50, 
which will leave a balance of $272,719.45.

Mr. Eberly made a motion for reduction of financial security for Quality Centers, Lincoln Highway East, 
in the amount of $56,712.50, as recommended by David Miller Associates, leaving a balance of 
$272,719.45. The motion was seconded by Mr. Buckwalter and passed by unanimous voice vote.



New Business:

a. Request for Waiver of Land Development Planning – Mellinger Mennonite Church: 1916 Lincoln 
Highway East 

Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this project. Mr. Dale Yoder of Cornerstone Design 
Architects made a presentation on behalf of the applicant.

Mellinger Mennonite Church is requesting a waiver of the land development process for an addition to 
the existing sanctuary on the property at 1916 Lincoln Highway East. They are proposing to add a 934 
square foot addition which would extend into existing landscaped and parking lot areas. The net 
difference will be an addition of 58 square feet of pervious area on the site.

After a brief discussion with members of the Board, Mr. Eberly made a motion to conditionally approve 
the waiver of land development plan for Mellinger Mennonite Church, 1916 Lincoln Highway East 
subject to the conditions recommended by the Township Planning Commission. The motion was 
seconded by Mr. Meyer and passed by unanimous voice vote.

b. Kintner/Wentz Lot Add-on Plan #13-40: 19 Spring Dell Road 

Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this project.  Mr. Steven Black was present.

Mr. Black, representing James and Sarah Wentz and William and Jennifer Kintner, stated that the 
applicants are proposing to join-in-common a .325 acre parcel from a 1.381 acre lot to a 1.607 acre lot 
creating a new area of 1.056 acres and 1.932 acres.  Mr. Black discussed the waivers and 
modifications from David Miller Associates letter dated January 24, 2014. There was a brief discussion 
with members of the Board related to the County Planning Commissions comment regarding a 
secondary sewer system location for the Kintner lot.

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to conditionally approve the plan scale waiver and curb/sidewalk 
deferrals for the Kintner/Wentz Lot Add-on Plan #13-40, 19 Spring Dell Road, subject to the conditions 
recommended by the Township Planning Commission and the Township Engineer.  The motion was 
seconded by Mr. Demme and passed by unanimous voice vote.

c. Stoltzfus Subdivision Plan #13-41: 782 Hartman Station Road

Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this project. Mr. John Pogue was present.

Mr. Pogue, representing Isaac Stoltzfus, stated that the applicants are proposing to subdivide the 
parent tract of 82.87 acres to create 3 lots with proposed Lot #1 containing 1.836 acres to be used for 
residential, Lot #2 containing 39.914 acres and Lot #3 containing 41.093 acres to be used for 
agricultural. The entire property is under a conservation easement held by the Lancaster Farmland 
Trust and no additional subdivision may occur on the proposed lots.

There was a discussion regarding the existing fence along the frontage of Geist Road on the property. 
Mr. Hutchison expressed concern that the fence is currently located in the Township’s Right of Way and 
represents a liability concern.

At the conclusion of the discussion, Mr. Eberly made a motion to conditionally approve the waivers and 
deferrals subject to the conditions recommended by the Township Planning Commission and the 
Township Engineer and requiring the verification of the fence location and/or relocation of the fence to a 
position outside of right of way and approving the proposed fee in lieu of parkland for the Stoltzfus 



Subdivision Plan #13-41, 782 Hartman Station Road. The motion was seconded by Mr. Meyer and 
passed by unanimous voice vote.

d. Request for Waiver of Land Development Planning – Ortiz: 1648 Lincoln Highway 
East 

Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this project. Mr. James Sanchez and Mr. Ben Ortiz 
were present.

Mr. Sanchez, representing Lancaster Auto Detail Inc. owned by Mr. Ben Ortiz, is requesting a waiver of 
land development planning process stating that the applicant proposes to expand the existing used car
sales inventory area from their existing auto detail business located at 1648 Lincoln Highway East onto 
the adjacent lot located at 1658 Lincoln Highway East. Mr. Sanchez further indicated that the applicant 
now wishes to join the properties together and to add a driveway from the new site onto Lincoln 
Highway East.

Mr. Hutchison indicated that the ideas to join the properties together and to add a driveway are changes 
from what the applicant previously submitted and presented to the Township Planning Commission. He 
further indicated that these new intentions of the applicant should require the applicant to submit a full 
land development application. Mr. Sanchez indicated that Mr. Ortiz intends to submit a land 
development application but in the interim would like the Board to allow him to use the new property for 
the display of his vehicle inventory for sale. Mr. Ortiz stated that this time of year is very important to his 
business and that he will work as quickly as possible to complete the land development process.

There was additional discussion regarding the amount of time that it will take to complete the land 
development planning process and to obtain a permit from PADOT.

At the conclusion of the discussion, Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to deny the request for waiver of 
land development planning for Lancaster Auto Detail, Inc.: Ortiz, 1648 Lincoln Highway East.  The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Eberly and was passed by unanimous voice vote.

It was then suggested that Mr. Ortiz could prepare a proposed time line for the completion of the land 
development planning process and return to further discuss the possibility of temporarily using the 
property for his business at the next Board meeting.

e. Time Extension for Review and Action – Stormwater Management Plan: Ortiz,
1658 Lincoln Highway East

Mr. Sanchez, representing Lancaster Auto Detail Incorporated owned by Mr. Ben Ortiz, indicated that 
he is requesting a ninety (90) day time extension for action on the stormwater management plan
application for this project. He said that the reason for the extension is to give the applicant more time 
to respond to comments made by the Township Engineer.

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the time extension for the stormwater management plan for 
90 days for Ortiz, 1658 Lincoln Highway East.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Meyer and passed by 
unanimous voice vote.

f. Comprehensive Plan Consistency Review re: Upper Leacock Township Ordinance Amendment

Chairman Blowers stated that Upper Leacock Township has made amendments to their Subdivision 
and Land Development Ordinance in regards to sidewalks.  Mr. Hutchison stated that a letter by Ms. 
Hitchens asks questions about alleys and grass strips. She states that the proposed amendment is 



consistent with the Conestoga Valley Regional Comprehensive Plan of 2003.

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the Upper Leacock Township amendment to Subdivision and 
Land Development Ordinance Consistency Review with the Conestoga Valley Regional 
Comprehensive Plan.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Eberly and passed by unanimous voice vote.

Other Business:

a. High Associates Presentation re: Future Development on “Zook/Esh/Yoder” sites 

Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item. Mr. Tom Smithgall was present.

Mr. Smithgall, representing High Associates, made a presentation regarding the conceptual plans that 
High Associates is working on related to the property which they now own between Greenfield Road 
and Colonial Village Drive. He discussed the east pump station that they are working on with the 
Lancaster City water bureau, a new water main extension on Willow Road to create a loop in the water 
system, and a new road to be constructed between Greenfield Road and Willow Road including a 
bridge over the existing water way. He indicated that they are working to submit various applications to 
the state and to the Township for approvals that would allow them to construct the bridge and a portion 
of the new road. There was some discussion regarding these projects with members of the Board.

At the conclusion of the discussions, Mr. Blowers thanked Mr. Smithgall for keeping the Board informed 
of these projects.

b. 2013 Township Planning Commission Report

Chairman Blowers stated this is an annual report from the East Lampeter Township Planning 
Commission.  The report outlines the commission's activities throughout the year.

Mr. Eberly made a motion to accept the Township Planning Commission 2013 Annual Report.  The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Buckwalter and passed by unanimous voice vote.

c. Request to use Township Roads – UDS 5K Race: Saturday, April 26, 2014

Chairman Blowers explained the applicant is requesting use of the township roads for a UDS 5K 
race/run to be held on Saturday, April 26, 2014. This race will benefit their Service Dogs Training 
Program.

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the request for use of township roads for the UDS 5K Race to 
be held on April 26, 2014 subject to liability insurance.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Meyer and 
passed by unanimous voice vote.

d. Request to use Township Roads – Mission Connect 5K Race: Saturday, March 29, 2014

Chairman Blowers explained the applicant is requesting use of the township roads for the Mission 
Connect 5K Fundraiser Race to be held on Saturday, March 29, 2014. 

Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the request for use of township roads for the Mission Connect 5K 
Fundraiser Race to be held on March 29, 2014 subject to liability insurance and Upper Leacock 
Township approval.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Demme and passed by unanimous voice vote.

e. Request to use Township Roads – Never Forget 5K Race: Saturday, May 10, 2014



Chairman Blowers explained the applicant is requesting use of the township roads for the "Never 
Forget" 5K Race to be held on Saturday, May 10, 2014.  This race will benefit America's 911 
Foundation, the Worship Center and the Lancaster County Public Safety Training Center.

Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the request for use of township roads for the "Never Forget" 
5K Race to be held on Saturday, May 10, 2014 subject to liability insurance and Upper Leacock 
Township approval.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Meyer and passed by unanimous voice vote.

f. Ordinance to Establish a 25 MPH Speed Limit: Irishtown Road – North Ronks Road to Township 
Line

Mr. Hutchison indicated that the PADOT project to connect Irishtown Road to N. Ronks Road on the 
south side of the Amtrak line is nearly complete. He indicated that PADOT plans to turn the Right of 
Way for this road extension over to the Township in the near future. He also stated that PADOT’s 
design engineer has conducted a speed study for Irishtown Road which indicates that the proper speed 
limit to be posted on Irishtown Road in the East Lampeter section is twenty-five (25) miles per hour. He 
then further indicated that this proposed ordinance is to amend Ordinance No. 116, Article II, Section 1 
dealing with the maximum speed limits on certain streets to include a maximum speed limit of 
twenty-five (25) miles per hour for Irishtown Road from North Ronks Road east to the East Lampeter 
Township boundary line. 

A motion was made by Mr. Buckwalter to adopt the Ordinance to establish a 25 MPH speed limit on 
Irishtown Road from North Ronks Road to the Township line.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Meyer 
and passed by unanimous voice vote.

Ordinance 302

g. Resolution Authorizing the Disposition of Township Records

Mr. Hutchison stated that this resolution, if approved by the Board, would allow the Township to dispose 
of records according to statutory requirements.

Mr. Eberly made a motion to approve the Disposing of Township Records resolution according to 
statutory requirements.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Buckwalter and passed by unanimous voice 
vote.

Resolution 2014-04

Public Comment:

None

Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Eberly and seconded by Mr. Buckwalter to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be held 
on Monday, March 3, 2014 beginning at 7:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

Ralph Hutchison 
Township Manager 




























































